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Board of Directors

Year- Round Staff

Member Congregations

Bethany Lutheran, Onamia
Bethel Lutheran , Little Falls

Bethesda Lutheran Church of Malmo, Isle
Calvary Lutheran, Mora

Christiania Lutheran, Lakeville
Faith Lutheran, Isle

Glendorado Lutheran, Princeton
Good Shepherd Lutheran, Princeton

Grace Lutheran, St. Paul
Gustavus Adolphus Lutheran, Foley

Gustavus Adolphus Lutheran, St. Paul
Immanuel Lutheran, Hillman

Immanuel Lutheran, Princeton

Luther Memorial, South St. Paul
Long Lake Lutheran, Isanti

Our Father’s Lutheran, Rockford
Our Savior’s Lutheran, Pequot Lakes

Redeemer Lutheran, Henderson
St. James, Crystal

St. John Lutheran, Belle Plaine
St. Luke Lutheran, St. Paul

St. Timothy Lutheran, St. Paul
Trinity Lutheran, Princeton

Trinity Lutheran, Milaca
Trinity Lutheran, Hayfield

Zion Lutheran, Milaca

    

Mike LaMotte, St. James in Crystal
Deanne Kampa, Trinity in Princeton
Sharon Buckley, Christiania in Lakeville
Marlys Brandell, Grace in Apple Valley
Pr. Susan Olson, Long Lake Lutheran in Isanti
Wayne Melaas-Swanson, Gustavus Adolphus 
                                                                   in St. Paul

Michelle Anderson, Trinity in Milaca
Andrea Mikla, Zion in Milaca

Pr. Kate Mensing, Zion in Milaca
Karen Larson, Calvary in Mora

Dave Endicott, Our Savior’s in Pequot Lakes
Pr. James Muske     

Jerry and Carolyn Fritsch
Interim Executive Directors

Sari Kroschel
Program Director

Anna Ferguson
Food Service Manager

John Bowen
Property Manager

Krystal Brown
Head of Housekeeping

Sterling Nazario
Assistant Cook



Member Congregations and Dues

Bethany Lutheran Church, Onamia
Bethel Lutheran Church, Little Falls
Bethesda Lutheran Church, Malmo

Calvary Lutheran Church, Mora
Christiania Lutheran Church, Lakeville

Faith Lutheran Church, Isle
Glendorado Lutheran Church, Princeton

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Princeton
Grace Lutheran Church, St. Paul

Gustavus Adolphus Lutheran Church, St. Paul
Gustavus Adolphus Lutheran Church, Foley

Immanuel Lutheran Church, Hillman
Immanuel Lutheran Church, Princeton

Long Lake Lutheran Church, Isanti
Luther Memorial, South St. Paul

Our Father’s Lutheran Church, Rockford
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, Pequot Lakes

Redeemer Lutheran Church, Henderson
St. James Lutheran Church, Crystal

St. John’s Lutheran Church, Belle Plaine
St. Luke Lutheran Church, St. Paul

St. Timothy Lutheran Church, St. Paul
Trinity Lutheran Church, Milaca

Trinity Lutheran Church, Princeton
Trinity Lutheran Church, Hayfield

Zion Lutheran Church, Milaca

$0
$100
$1,377.72
$859.22
$2,000
$1,000
$0
$275
$1,000
$2,000
$1,350
$0
$1,118.33
$0
$0
$0
$1,000
$1,200
$500
$2,250
$207.50
$500
$637.50
$2,000
$200
$1,250

*only includes gift denoted as camp
association dues, may not include special

other gifts

*Gifts made from a multi- point parish may
be recorded under the partner church’s

name

73% of member congregations used
Onomia for summer programs
38% of member congregations sent people
to participate in Onomia hosted retreats
2 congregations held their own retreat at
Onomia

2024 Association Engagement Numbers



2025 Annual Meeting Agenda 

Camp Onomia, 
14202 Shakopee Lake Road, Onamia, MN 56359 
320-532-3767

Camp Onomia Annual Meeting Agenda
March 2, 2025
Trinity Lutheran Church, Princeton MN

1. Call to Order

2. Welcome and Song

3. Opening Devotions

4. Introductions and roll call of member congregations

5. Minutes from 2024 Annual Meeting -Question to approve 2024 meeting minutes

6. President’s Report

7. Executive Directors’ Report

8. Program Director’s Report

9. Quilt Auction Committee Report

10. Development Committee Report

11. Property Committee Report

12. Program Committee Report

13. Finance Report 2024 – Question to approve financials from 2024

14. 2025 Budget – Question to approve this year’s budget

15. Individual and Member Donor Recognition

16. Election of Board Members

17. Other Business

18. Closing Prayer



Minutes from 2024 Annual Meeting

March 3, 2024
Trinity Lutheran Church, Princeton
 
Present: Michelle Anderson, Trinity, Milaca; Margaret Bauer, Long Lake, rural Isanti; Sharon Buckley, Christiania, Lakeville; Carol
Demars, Immanuel Lutheran, Princeton; Libbi Demars, Immanuel Lutheran, Princeton; Clarice Gustafson, Good Shepherd (God’s
Greater Glory Parish), Princeton; Craig Hanson, Immanuel Lutheran, Hillman; Mary Jech, Trinity, Watertown; Amy Jermstad, St.
James, Crystal; Deanne Kampa, Trinity, Princeton; Trixy Krentz, Redeemer, Henderson; Karen Larson, Calvary, Mora; Bonnie Malz,
Redeemer, Henderson; Erin LaMotte, St. James, Crystal; Mike LaMotte, St. James, Crystal; Julie Lind, Friend of Camp; Sandy Miller,
Friend of Camp; Pastor James Muske, Bethesda, Isle; Pastor Susan Olson, Long Lake, rural Isanti; Pastor Kari Pancoast, Bethel, Little
Falls and Immanuel, Hillman; Barbara Payne, Redeemer, Henderson; Pastor Shari Routh, God’s Greater Glory Parish; Pastor Jon
Rhodes, Christiania, Lakeville; Cathy and Jeff Ronning, Gustavus Adolphus, St. Paul; Anne Schindeldecker, Christiania, Lakeville;
Mike Schlegel, Long Lake, rural Isanti; Kay Trunk, Glendorado, Princeton; 
 
Call to Order – The meeting was called to order at 2:17pm by President Kari Pancoast.
Welcome and Song – Jim welcomed the attendees and lead the songs, “God’s Always There”, “Sanctuary”, and
“Shake Another Hand”.
Opening Devotion – Sari Kroschel shared a devotion about The Great Commission: “I am with you to the end of the
age.” Pastor Susan Olson led the group in prayer.
Introductions and Roll Call of Member Congregations– All those present introduced themselves and named their
member congregations.
Approval of Minutes – Minutes from the 2023 Annual Meeting were reviewed. Motion to approve the minutes was
made by Mike LaMotte, seconded by Trixy Krentz. Approved.
President’s Report – President Kari Pancoast Presentation from Vanman Architects: Proposed New Dining Hall
Jim Schmidt and Pastor Kari described the proposed plans for a new dining hall. Ann Gerrits and Holly Burley from
Vanman Architects were in attendance. Motion to proceed with this project and authorize the Camp Board to
engage a capital campaign company to assist with a future appeal as the board sees fit was made by Anne
Schindeldecker, seconded by Carol Demars. Approved.
Other Reports 
Executive Director’s Report – Director Jim Schmidt
Quilt Action Committee Report – Sharon Buckley
Program Committee Report – Sari Kroschel
Development Committee Report – written report included in annual report
Property Committee Report – Pastor Kari Pancoast
All reports approved in one motion, including the Financial Report, made by Jeff Ronning, seconded by Deanne
Kampa. Approved.
Finance Report – Treasurer Sharon Buckley provided a summary for 2023. Financial Report approved with the other
reports.
2024 Budget – Treasurer Sharon Buckley presented the proposed 2024 annual budget. Motion to approve the
budget was made by Deanne Kampa, seconded by Michelle Anderson. Approved.
Individual and Member Donor Recognition – Jim provided a thank you to member churches and donors for their
continued support as noted in the annual meeting program.
Election of Board Members – Wayne Swanson, Gustavus Adolphus, St. Paul was nominated by Jim Schmidt. Looking
for one more board member to serve. Motion to elect Wayne was made by Sharon Buckley, seconded by Jeff
Ronning. Approved.
Other Business – No other business was discussed.
Adjourn and Closing Prayer – The meeting was adjourned at 3:51pm. President Kari Pancoast provided a closing
prayer. Motion to adjourn was made by Deanne Kampa, seconded by Karen Larson. Approved.
 
Respectfully submitted,
Cathy Ronning, Secretary



Welcome! - Board President Report
Dear Friends of Camp Onomia,

Another great year of camp has come and gone and yet the memories remain fresh as well as the
excitement of another new camp year that is right around the corner. The youth and children that
make camp an annual part of their summer are already talking to their friends anxious to meet back
again at the camp they love! As the word continues to spread, camp is not only a place for our youth
but also for adults of all ages with the many different retreat offerings and more being added each
year with something for everyone. No matter your age, camp leaves an imprint on your heart that
remains with us always and grows our relationship with God as well as the community of Camp
Onomia. 

This past year has been very eventful with many things happening at camp. We had our first, hopefully
of many, Men’s retreat that happened in early January of 2024 that started out with approximately 15
attendees that was enjoyed by all to prompting a second Men’s retreat in November that grew to
roughly 20 attendees. 

In early 2024 our beloved Jim was hit with serious health concerns leading to heart surgery and a
lengthy recovery. Thankfully Jim recovered and was able to return to his camp that he loves so dearly
on a part time basis. To be clear, what is part time to Jim is not necessarily what would be part time to
many. In true Jim fashion he continued to go above and beyond to do his part in keeping camp
running smoothly. Speaking of going above and beyond, Sari must have gotten at least some of that
from Jim. During Jim’s absence she continued to keep the camp up and running, hosting retreats,
doing registrations, preparing programing, cooking, cleaning and anything else that needed to be
done as well as keeping the board informed of all that was going on and any needs to keep us going. I
have to mention Sari’s husband as well, Jared. His commitment to Sari and camp was clearly evident
in stepping up and helping in any way he could and has become such an important part of camp with
all he has done and continues to do. With strong commitment from the board, they also stepped up to
help fill the gaps during this difficult time. I can’t thank the staff, volunteers and this group enough for
all of their hard work and dedication to our camp!

This past spring and summer we continued some conversation around the future replacement of
Friendship Hall as we have architectural designs in hand as well as renderings to build excitement and
dream of the future discussing the camps mission and ministry moving forward. We still have much
work to do as we look ahead to eventual capital campaigns to realize our goals. 

We had another great year of summer camp. Our on site campers were down slightly (160) but, we had
a record number of day camps at (8). We also had our deaf and hard of hearing campers back (76)
as well as hosting over 230 youth and adults from the NE Synods journey to the National Youth
Gathering. We continue to be blessed and supported by Family Week/Weekend campers as we have
hundreds of families and churches gathering on the shores of Shakopee Lake each summer. Sari in her
second year of summer camp continues to do an outstanding job in welcoming children, youth and
families showing them true Christian hospitality sharing what it is to live a Christ centered life through
the experiences at camp for them to bring on life’s journey outside of camp in their everyday lives. This
past summer camp celebrated 75 Years of camp with a wonderful weekend celebration following our
annual Quilt Auction that was another huge success. It was an enjoyable weekend of great people,
food, games and music along with that Camp Onomia experience! We can’t wait to celebrate 100
years at camp! 



Welcome! - Board President Report Cont.

Early this past summer Jim made the difficult decision that it was time for him to retire. With camp
being his passion and such an important part of his life, it was not a decision he took lightly. Jim’s love
for Camp Onomia showed every time you would come to camp or when ever he would talk of camp
and it was contagious. He often talked about the importance of camp in the life of a child and forming
their faith life that would carry them into adulthood. After being invited to join the camp board, I soon
learned what he was talking about for myself. We celebrated Jim at his retirement party this past
December. He will be missed by all who have had the honor of his presence. 

After Jim’s retirement the Board made the decision to seek out an interim to help keep camp running
as well as to support Sari in her work and give us a fresh perspective on how we may be able to
improve on things at camp as well as coming up with some new and fresh ideas on how to grow camp
and the experience here, buying us some time to prepare us for our next task to hire a new Executive
Director. Things just seemed to fall in place after interviewing several candidates for the interim
position. The choice seemed clear, and not only did we find who we were looking for, we were blessed
to hire a tandem, husband and wife team in Jerry and Carolyn Fritch. Together they have many years
of camp experience as well as serving as Interim’s and are a pleasure to have with us. They began their
work at camp late in January and hit the ground running with many accomplishments already in the
short time that they have been here. We are surely in good hands. Their work with us will conclude in
September during which time we will be in the process of hiring our next Executive Director.

Sadly I am concluding my 2nd and last term serving on the board of directors at Camp Onomia and
will have to step down for the coming year. I will continue on the committees that I am currently a part
of and will continue volunteering at camp and doing whatever I can to help us grow. If the board and
camp will have me, I would be happy to return. Camp Onomia has, like for many others, become a big
and important part of my life for many reasons. The people and community here, the way camp
transforms children’s and people lives, that feeling of God’s presence when you turn down that
driveway. I am thankful that my daughter Erin’s time and experience is what originally brought me here
and what camp has done in her life both as a camper and a councilor making her who she is today. I
am humbled to have had the opportunity to serve with this amazing and caring community here at
camp from the Board, Staff, Volunteers and everyone who supports camp in all their great works!
 
God’s Peace,
Mike LaMotte Camp Onomia Board President



 Highlights of 2024

Camp Onomia offers a life changing
experience which invites all to encounter
Christ through Creation and Community.



2024 in Numbers

Saw a large increase in our Day Camp (VBS)
programs, serving 300+ youth across 8

congregations

Served over 1,200 people for rest, rejuvenation, and
reconnection with each other spread over 40

retreat groups

Walked alongside 164 campers as they connected with
creation, built strong bonds with cabinmates, and

learned about being a beloved child of God.

 Thousands of gallons of coffee were consumed

Welcomed almost 150 familiar and new faces during our
Family weekend and week  

(people staying for both programs get counted twice)

Completed 2 significant renovations
 Braun Chapel bathrooms
Retreat Center entrance

Celebrated 75 wonderful years of
ministry through the 26th Annual Quilt
Auction and worship with Immanuel
and Bethany Lutheran in the historic

Braun Chapel



Interim Co-Executive Directors Report
A community is a group of people who have found the truth in Christ and in his Gospel
and join together to follow the way of truth more resolutely. It is not just a matter of
individual conversion, but of community transformation. A community is a family that
believes; it is a group where each member is open to God and feels strengthened by the
others. In their moments of weakness, they help one another and love one another; they
shed the light of their faith as an example for others. When that happens, the preachers
no longer need to preach because there are Christians whose very lives have become a
form of preaching.

Camp Onomia exists to create a place where Christian community is intentional and
provides a sacred place in creation to live our lives in love for each other. Summer camp
exists to honor our community, here and in our larger community back home. Kindness,
compassion, sharing, and joy are just a few of the values that make up community. Our
experience this winter in the few weeks that we have been welcomed to the Onomia
community, have manifest in our lives as love, caring and support.

Camp Onomia “light” shines fully on all that enter this “sacred playground.” 

Onomia is partnering with many of our friends from the United Church of Christ as we
have welcomed their children and adults into our community. Hundreds of adults who
retreat to the shores of Onomia and Lake Shakopee, experience community in Christ.

You are an active part of the Onomia camp family and community. Your presence in
giving and responding to our call as faithful people to assist in lifting up what you have
asked us to provide for your children and families, yourselves and all others, is being
given freely with open arms and hands in financial gifts. Thank you!

We are excited to join with you in celebrating the bountiful numbers of people seeking
solace of spirit here at Camp. Since the beginning of 2025 the Retreat Center has been
filled every weekend through the end of August and beyond. Every weekend and Monday
through Friday has seen the excellent use of the Center. In 2026, seven day weeks are
being registered from those who had their first week just a few days ago. Our God is
blessing this work in so many ways with your volunteering and joy of just being present.

Thank you! 
 Carolyn and Jerry Fritsch
 Interim Co-Executive Directors 



Program Report
Greetings and blessings to you from the shores of Lake Shakopee. Thanks be to God for
another year of ministry at Camp Onomia, and for everyone who supported this ministry
and joined us at camp!

Our theme for the summer was “Created to Be”, where we talked about how we have a
God who created the whole world and yet wonderfully and intentionally created us. God is
active in our lives and created us to be free, brave, disciples, changemakers in the world,
and we are called to live out our lives as our authentic selves.

Our fantastic summer staff led our campers on a journey of building deep bonds with
fellow cabinmates, spending time unplugged in awe of God’s creation, and an uplifting
experience of learning what it means to be a beloved child of God. Our 2024 camp
season saw a large increase in the demand for our intergenerational experiences, with 37
participants in our Grandparent/KIDS program and an increase in our family camp
weekend and week. However, lower numbers in our Confirmation Camp (iBelong) and our
Explorers camps resulted in our lowest camp attendance in recent years (164 campers). 

The 2024 year also saw the resurrection of our Men’s Retreat, with the 1st event happening
in the winter. We moved it to a more desirable date in the fall and saw an increase in
participants, even within the same year. Church Office Workers Retreat also returned, with
a small but mighty group. Our other programmed retreats either saw an increase in
participants or held steady from prior years.

In looking to programs in 2025, we are reflecting on how we can be more welcoming and
provide a more comfortable experience for guests, how we can reach out to and engage
people in new and different ways, be a better partner in the changing nature of the
church, and what we can do right now to enhance our programs and facilities. I invite you
to join us for these programs, and to tell the story of how Camp Onomia has made a
positive impact on your faith in the year to come.

God’s blessings,
Sari Kroschel
Program Director



Development Committee Report

Development Committee: Dave Endicott; Pastor Kate Mensing; Pastor Stephen
Blenkush; and Marlys Brandell

The Development Committee, in consultation with the Executive Director, focuses
on the camp’s development needs including making plans and executing
fundraising events; increasing participation in fundraising events; increasing the
individual donor base; visioning new ways to increase the sustainability of camp’s
ministries; and promoting camp programs and resources.

In 2024, camp’s 75th Anniversary Celebration Weekend events held September
20-22, combined with camp’s annual Quilt Auction Event on Saturday (including
the quilt raffle, live auction of quilts, silent auction, bake sale, and the new “Buy It
Now” shop) run by the Quilt Auction Committee raised significant funds for camp
through the sales proceeds and donations. In addition, camp promoted the
opportunity to make donations for Camp Onomia on Give to the Max Day,
November 21, 2024, and donations up to $5,000 would be matched by a generous
camp donor.

People interested in helping to develop and execute plans to increase support for
Camp Onomia are welcome to join this committee.

Submitted by Marlys Brandell



Quilt Auction Committee Report
Once again, the annual Quilt Auction fundraiser was an amazing success, bringing in
almost $35,000 to support camp! This includes quilt auction, silent auction, bake sale,
raffle quilt ticket sales, canteen sales, a new buy-it-now section, tumbler sales (with
prizes inside), overnight stays at camp, and outright donations. This year’s auction
event was expanded to include a celebration of Camp Onomia’s 75 years in Lutheran
Outdoor Ministry.

Special thanks to Barb Dierks and Kathy Munkelwicz for again donating the beautiful
raffle quilt, and to all the individuals and groups who donated quilts to make the
auction a success. Silent auction, baked goods, and buy-it-now items such as plants
and crafts are also greatly appreciated and contributed to the success of the event.

The event could not succeed without the countless hours of volunteers and staff
involved. Thanks to auctioneer Steve Hermanson, the Thursday volunteers, board
members, and all those who show up to set up and help during the event.

The 2025 quilt auction is scheduled for Saturday, September 20. We already have a
gorgeous raffle quilt donated by Nancy Maki, so this can make the rounds even
sooner for ticket sales and publicity. We again plan to have games on Friday evening
for those who come early and a Sunday worship service for those who stay late.



2024 Financials and Proposed Budget for 2025



2024 Statement of Financial Position



2024 Statement of Financial Position Continued

*numbers as of December  2024



 2024 Individual Gifts

$5,000+

Shayna and Joel Anderson
Andrea Arntz
Sharon Buckley
Mark and Marlys Brandell
Elizabeth Lee
Phyllis Martin
Suzanne and Paul Stordahl

$1,000-4,999

Community Foundation of Greater
Memphis
Barbara and Dale Haack
Nancy Hansen
Marilyn and Gerry Hovde
Rev Ronald and Karen Huber
Sonia and Eric Jacobsen
Mary Jech
Dora and Karthik Kripapuri
Don Mackaben
Lisa and Michael Mackaben
Rebecca and Russell McDowell
Vicki and David Strom

$500-999

Joseph Deuhs
Dave Endicott

Gary Jacobsen
Christina and Jason Kadelbach
June Kunkel/Karen Edwardson

Yvonne and Mike LaMotte
Mary Martin

Steven Martin
Amy and Chris Nord

Revs Kari and Mike Pancoast
Donald Sazima
Cynthia Thiele

Dr. Arden Virnig and Dr. Patti Hook

Thank you for your
financial support of

our ministry!



2024 Individual Gifts Continued  
$100-499

Stephanie and Wade Baker
James Benton

Stephen Blenkush
Jean and John Bowen

Joy Christenson
Diane Denison
Nancy Hanson

Dollis and Roger Harris
Laura and Bill Hess

Rev Darrel and Jeanette Gerrietts
Rhoda Habedank

Sally and Richard Hoag
Barbara Irving

Benjamin Kampa
Colleen and Dale Kightlinger

Linda and Randy Kulesa
Karen and Paul Larson

Rebecca Leary
Julie and Scott Lind

Elizabeth Lindahl
In memory of Ladelle Mackaben

Wayne Mackaben
Phyllis Martin

Rev Kate Mensing
Eugene Miels
Sandra Miller

Betty Jane Povilaitis
Randall Romsdahl

James Schmidt
Janice and Gary Schmidt

Donald Schuld
Joyce and Angelo Sireno

Shannon Smith
Mariniae and John Spiotta

Sharon Stone
Carol Watzke

Susan and Jim Williams

$1-99

Kenneth Barrett
Susan and Mickey Bluedorn

Jo Bowen
Kathleen Brevig/Louise Rappe

Judy and Charles Clausen
Miriam Dafor

Tomars and Dawson Dulas, Wayne, Rex, Carol
Kimberly and Timothy Duffrin

Dan Franke
Desirae Jensen
Marian Johnson
Deanne Kampa

Debra and John Knipper
Sari Kroschel

Dawn Lawrence
Brad Lind

Deanna and Troy Loken
Jenna Moon

Rev James Muske
Lyndsey Olson

Heather Peterson
Cathy and Jeff Ronning

Merita Schollmeier
Marlene Stimpson
Isabel Thompson

Ashley Vargas/Shelly Staebler
Lisbeth Vuksen

Amy and Scott Walquist






